Distinguished delegates of Commemoration of 65th anniversary of the liberation of KL Auschwitz, ladies and gentleman, 
We gathered here to remember tragic events, which happened more than half of century ago. We remember this period that most of our society has no direct memories from - they know about holocaust only from family stories, books or schools.

It is natural for everybody to avoid unpleasant memories or the unpleasant past.  Even the human memory works in the same way – eliminates the inconvenient experience. People prefer celebrating to being sad. They don't like to hear about failings, they prefer success. They don't like to hear about suffering or evil and prefer to shut eyes or look somewhere else. They don't like dwelling on the past if it was complicated or ambiguous but they like much more to look at the future...

However, it is important to do right things even if they are not pleasant. We must talk about holocaust aloud, openly, with respect. We must not be discouraged by the fact that so many years have already passed from these events or by their tragic dimensions.  Although holocaust is the past and for today´s school children very distant past, we remember these darkest events of contemporary history with the full consciousness that the significance of holocaust legacy is not decreasing with the passing of time from the end of the Second World War but, on the contrary, is more and more important.

Why is it important not to forget? George Santayana said: “Those who don't remember the past are sentenced to repeat it“.

Migration, refugees, coexistence of people from various races, cultures or different religions, growing extremism or deepening nationalist tendencies in society are more and more pressing fundamental appeals for Europe. Therefore the legacy of holocaust must be presented in our society not only as antiquity but must be the living part of our culture, values and naturally school teaching.

Let us support not only compulsory teaching about holocaust and concentration camps in schools but also in after-school activities, summer camps and so on.

Let us support systematic teaching about holocaust.

Let us support and deeply respect the survivors who visit schools and give the unique evidence.

Let us support preservation of places connected with holocaust now serving like educational centres, memorable places and memorials.

Let us support to retain stories of people who experienced holocaust and whose unique fates could have been irretrievably lost.

We shouldn´t discredit our past. Those who are denying it are not only twisting the past but at the same time are distorting the contemporary reality with the aim to control the future.

We must not allow the basic values to be abandoned. Human rights and dignity of individual are the fundamental stones of democratic coexistence.

All of us present here, understand the importance of preserving the memory of our past through systematic and concrete education reminding the fates of people who went through Auschwitz – Birkenau. We appreciate and value everything what was already done and will be done in future for this important and humanly deep task of educating young generation – by our host country and other participating countries.
Many thanks for your attention

